Dear Mr. Vandermerwe,

On March 13,2008, we met to discuss the Monona schools traffic safety plan. You requested and evaluation of the safety plan.

Your traffic safety plan included the following information:

Pre K – 2nd Grade: All areas in Monona shall be considered Hazardous for this age group.  Bussing shall be provided for this age group in all areas of Monona. 

All areas in the City of Monona east of Monona Drive shall be considered hazardous for students, grades 3-8.  Transportation will be provided for Students of this age group who live east of Monona Drive.

All areas in the City of Monona south of and including both sides of Owen Road shall be considered hazardous for students, grades 3-8.  Transportation will be provided for Students of this age group who live on or south of Owen Road.

All areas in the City of Monona north of and including both sides of Dean Avenue shall be considered hazardous for students, grades 3-5.  Transportation will be provided for Students of this age group who live on or north of Dean Avenue.

All areas in the City of Monona west of Winnequah Road and including both sides of Winnequah Road between West Dean Avenue and Owen Road shall be considered hazardous for students, grades 3-5.  Transportation will be provided for Students of this age group who live on or west of Winnequah Road.

You advised that Nichols School will close at the end of the 2007-2008 School Year.  Students, grade K-2 will attend Maywood Elementary School.  Students in grades 3-6 will attend Wingra School.  Students in grades 7-8 will attend Winnequah Middle School.

You also expressed concern about safety of high-school pedestrian traffic crossing Monona Drive at the end of the school day. 

On March 13,2008, I began my study of the Monona areas within and including the boundaries of your traffic safety plan.  Please see the attached document titled “Monona Schools Unusual Hazardous Study – Notes.”  Additionally, I met with several City of Monona Police Officers and a City of Monona Engineer.  I obtained traffic count and crash data for the area.

Based upon this information, I recommend the following changes / additions be implemented for the Monona Schools Traffic Safety Plan.  (They are in no particular order):

· The Monona Drive and Owen Road boundaries should remain unchanged.

· All areas in the City of Monona north of and including both sides of Dean Avenue shall be considered hazardous for students, grades 3-6.  Transportation will be provided for Students of this age group who live on or north of Dean Avenue.

· All areas in the City of Monona west of Winnequah Road and including both sides of Winnequah Road between West Dean Avenue and Owen Road shall be considered hazardous for students, grades 3-6.  Transportation will be provided for Students of this age group who live on or west of Winnequah Road.

· Intersection;  McKenna Road / Greenway Road / Maywood Road:  Add a crossing guard to this intersection, Add painted crosswalks, and add an all-way stop or all of the following:  Add a crossing guard; paint lane markings within 200 feet of the intersection;  add crosswalks at the intersection, and expand the school zone at least an additional 100 feet in each direction.  

· Keep the Crossing Guard currently assign to the area near Maywood school to assist students crossing Nichols Road, which has heavy traffic before and after school, when students are present.

· Add a sidewalk or painted pedestrian / bicycle lane to McKenna Road between Nicholas Road and W. Dean Avenue.  Ensure that either the sidewalk or pedestrian / bicycle lane are promptly cleared of snow during winter months.

· Add a pedestrian traffic control signal on Monona Drive at Lofty Avenue to be active during student travel times.  The Pedestrian Traffic control signal should be coordinated with the traffic signal at Monona Drive at Cold Spring Avenue for efficient vehicular traffic flow.  The signal should be deployed with a student/ driver education campaign followed by intensive traffic enforcement of both motor-vehicle and pedestrian traffic law.

These changes would improve safety of the students and other pedestrian & bicycle traffic.  Please call me with any questions or concerns.


Sincerely,

Steven Mueller  #1023

Dane County Sheriff’s Office

Traffic Enforcement Team

